	Southwestern College Academic Senate Executive Committee Notes


	
	DATE: 9/11/2014
	1:30 P.M - 3:00 p.m.
	Room 104B

	

	Facilitator
	Andrew Rempt, President-Elect for Patti Flores-Charter, AS President

	Note taker
	Caree Lesh, AS Communications and Research Officer

	Voting attendees
	Randy Beach, IPROC; Caree Lesh, Research Communications Officer; Andrew Rempt, President-Elect; Susan Yonker, Vice-President; Veronica Burton, Curriculum Chair; Chris Hayashi, Presiding Chair, - Blue = absent

	Non-Voting
	Frank Post, SCEA President; Leslie Yoder, At-Large; Michael Speyrer, At-Large; Rebecca Wolniewicz, AOC Co-Chair/At-Large

	PLEASE Read
	Minutes: 

	14/15 Exec Goals
	1. Larger Role in Accreditation

2. Elevate Curriculum, Instruction, Student Services, Library, and Tutoring as priorities

3. SSSP inclusion of Basic Skills and Assessment faculty

4. Institutionalize use of Consent Calendar


Agenda Items


	
	TOPIC
	PRESENTER
	ITEM

TYPE
	TIME ALLOTTED
	Action

	1. 
	Call to order; approval of agenda, approval of minutes 8/28/14:

	Rempt
	Action
	10 minutes
	

	The agenda and the minutes were approved unanimously.  

	2. 
	Governing Board report
	Rempt
	Discussion
	10 minutes
	

	Last nights GB meeting was very nice and polite and therefore unusual. Andrew talked about what happens when process is not honored and the importance of FHP. The board created a matrix of goals for Nish.  

Tyner noted we are at 87% capacity, so we will add classes to fall and spring to meet growth.  They will add 100 classes to fall.  Exec members wondered why our college keeps doing last minute FTE adjustments instead of planning ahead better.  It was noted a marketing plan has been created.  
Norma and Nora want to have a student success workshop to invite about 40 people.  The meeting will be mid-October (20th??).  We should get as many Exec members there as we can and fill the seats.  
In terms of the Counselor positions, the union only had a problem with the district not meeting title 5 compliance, not the nature of the positions being tenure track, or hiring counselors.  



	3. Goa
	SSSP/Student Equity Updates
	Rempt
	Discussion
	15 minutes
	

	Equity- The committee has been meeting consistently and there is a competent consultant.  The committee is large, and most of the committee will write page or two of the needed report.  There is about a million dollars on the table to create new programs.  The conversation is about how to help students who are here, rather than recruitment.  Suarez/Navarette are committee co-chairs.  
SSSP – A report is due.  There is no SSSP, Committee, but there is a task force or group.  Mark Samuels, Maya Bloch, Mark Samuels, Dean Aragoza, Andrew Rempt and Bea Zamora make up the committee.  The task group is assembling the report on how the money is being/will be spent.  There has been no discussion about how the money will be spent.  There was no discussion about hiring the two additional counselors.  The district has backfilled Student Services since 2009 from the general fund. When asked how the district will pay for the new positions when categorical funds go down.  Angelica stated she would ask for backfill in the event of a budget downturn.  There is no SSSP committee.  This needs to be a much more Senate driven committee.  According to accreditation we set up processes and we then need to follow them.  We need to look at FHP because we hire more people outside of process than within process.  Many people all over campus, including English, Math and Reading, have been hired in soft money who are all tenure track.  We need a better process about what positions need to go to what committees.  When do we allow exceptions?  EOPS and DSS have been around forever and matriculation was cut. 

	4. 
	IPRC Update
	Beach/Yonker
	Discussion
	10 minutes
	

	The goal of this position is that learning outcomes become part of what we do for accreditation sake.  All but 4 departments program review information has been loaded into the new forms with a few exceptions that they are working on. Positions have to be recommended in program review unless they are true emergencies.  We may need to add something for non-emergencies.  Fiscal independence was a good example of an emergency.  The EMT Director really should have been in a program review.  We need to work on FHP to include how all hiring is handled.  
Program review, strategic planning and technology planning need to be linked.  We will try to do online program review online for 2016.  We may use eLumen or a homegrown program from College of the Canyons. Deadlines for program review and FHP are being discussed.  

	
	SLO report
	Beach
	Discussion
	10 minutes
	

	ELumen came in last year with a new interface. Faculty used it for data entry in spring.  There is now support for training for eLumen.  Kaitlyn Phillips runs annual reports from eLumen and Randy is the more subjective part about using data to improve SLO’s and programs. There is no eLumen tech person on campus.  Every course is encouraged to have a minimum of 4 SLO’s.  Every area on campus has to have outcomes.  New accreditation standards expect us to rely on the SLO data and outcomes to create our direction in the future.  

	6
	Compressed Calendar
	Yoder
	Discussion
	10 minutes
	

	The draft proto promised from three weeks ago is now out.  If SCEA does not come to an agreement by the end of this month it is a non-issue for 14-15.  Compressed calendar has already been agreed to across campus.  Implementation is a different issue. If an MOU were signed we can say we agree it move forward it could be for 15-16 or later. 

	5
	Other 
	Rempt
	Discussion
	10 minutes
	

	Curriculum – There is 185 classes in CurricuNet for fall approval and Jeff sat on them. Veronica met with KT and they are going to need to agree to these in blocks and they do not approve more than 25 classes at a time. Curriculum is really in trouble, and they have to figure out how to get out of trouble.  

	
	Adjournment
	Rempt
	
	
	


Next Academic Senate Executive Committee Meeting: September 25, 1:30 P.M. – 3:00 P.M.
